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June 3 - 5    Senior Finals

June 3          Spring Class Comps - 7:00 pm

June 4          Orchestra Concert - 7:00 pm

June 5          Senior Assembly - 11:20

June 5          AVID Graduation - 6:00

June 5          Fastpitch Banquet - 6:00 

June 6          Scholarship Night - 6:30  

June 7          CCR - FIT

June 7          Soccer Banquet - 6:00

June 8          Commencement Ceremony - 6:00

June 11          CMS Orchestra Concert - 7:00

June 12         7th Period Finals 

June 12         Cheer Bingo - 6:00

June 13         1st, 5th & 6th Period Finals

June 14         2nd & 4th Period Finals

June 14         LAST DAY OF SCHOOL

June 25         Diploma Pick-Up - 7:30-3:00

June 26         Diploma Pick-Up - 7:30-3:00

June 2024

See You September 3rd!

Free Summer Class 
@ Centralia College

Class of 2024
Senior Week Activities

Bearcat Readiness Day

…and much more!

In This Issue…



Class of 2024 -Senior Week Activities
For questions about non-school sponsored activities that are being put on by 

‘The Class of 2024 Parent Group’ please contact: Carrie Breen at cdkw04@gmail.com
Sunday, June 2  Sponsored by ‘The Class of 2024 Parent Group’ 

Baccalaureate 4:00 PM, at Bethel Church: Please wear appropriate clothes (no caps and gowns).  
A dessert reception will follow in the lobby.

Monday, June 3 Regular School Day

Tuesday, June 4 Regular School Day

Wednesday, June 5 PAW Day with Assembly
Senior Awards Assembly: 11:20 AM (parents welcome)  Don’t miss it!!

Thursday, June 6 Commencement  Practice:  8 AM at the stadium MANDATORY!!!!
Senior Walk: Following practice:  Bring CAP & GOWN and meet at the stadium. Seniors will have a group picture taken 
after the walk.
Senior Celebration: 11 AM -1 PM Insert Coin (bring money for lunch and games)

Senior Scholarship and Awards Evening: 6:30 PM  in the gym, followed by Scholarship Reception.
Participating seniors will receive an invitation.

Friday, June 7 Senior Breakfast: 7:40 AM Commons
Commencement Practice: 8:00 -10:00 AM (or until done) at the stadium MANDATORY!!!!

Saturday, June 8 Commencement: 6 PM at the W.F. West High School Stadium - Gym opens at 4 PM, all seniors need to arrive by 5 PM. 

Katia Hudson Photography will be taking diploma pictures at graduation. All graduates will have their photo taken coming across the stage receiving their 
diploma.  If you would like Individual Cap & Gown photos, she will be taking pictures in the gym starting at 4 PM. Students can sign up for a time slot in 
the main office starting May 10th. Order forms will be available in the office & counseling center the week of graduation.

After Graduation Safe & Sober Night: Sponsored by ‘The Class of 2024 Parent Group’
10 PM - 3 AM @ The PAC. The Class of 2024 Parent Group will be sending out more information!

Special things to remember:
● All students in the graduation ceremony will dress alike. The only ornamentation allowed will be class stoles, medals and honor 

cords officially issued by W.F. West High School. No decorating of senior caps allowed! The only exceptions are tribal regalia 
(RCW 28A.600.500) and stoles approved by Chehalis School District in board update of Policy 3224 at the School Board Meeting 
5/21/24 and the WFW Graduation Committee.

● Students may NOT wear or carry flowers during graduation. If your student receives flowers, they will be left in the dressing 
area and it may be difficult to retrieve them in the after-graduation confusion. 

● Balloons are NOT allowed in the stadium due to blocking the views of other guests.
● All seniors are expected to behave in a courteous and proper fashion as usual. Proper dress is required (long pants for the 

boys). Please check with Mrs. Stiltner or Mr. Walters if you have any questions. All rules and regulations for attendance at this 
school apply through the graduation ceremony. Please make every effort to positively maintain your, and the school’s 
reputation. Any drinking of alcoholic beverages or use of illegal drugs will result in suspension from all activities, school, and 
Commencement.

● There are no reserved seats for graduation. We will have a large section of chairs on the track for relatives that are 
handicapped, or incapable of sitting in the stadium bleachers.

● Graduation will be in Bearcat Stadium. At this time we are not limiting the number of guests per student. If we have extreme 
weather conditions we may need to move into the gym. 

● The commons will be open for viewing of the graduation ceremony through the live streaming option. The link for the live 
stream can be found on the CSD website the day of graduation.

● Stadium seating is available on a first come basis (gates will be opened by 5pm). We ask that you are seated at least 5 minutes 
before the start of the graduation ceremony. PLEASE NOTE that no one will be allowed entrance into the stadium while the 
students are processing to their seats. Graduation will start promptly at 6:00 PM.

● Reminder to all families attending graduation: this ceremony is a very special time for our seniors, their families and our 
community. We realize that this is a time for personal celebration, but we ask that your celebrating not take away from the 
enjoyment of this dignified and special occasion. We ask that you wait until after the ceremony to “celebrate”. Noise-making 
instruments such as air horns are NOT allowed. Thank you for your cooperation!

● Senior Skip Day does not exist, and should such an event occur, all involved will be treated as truant and Senior Week 
Activities will be eliminated for those students.

● Remember that since other students and teachers will be in class the days of June 10-14th, we would appreciate seniors not 
returning to campus during this time. If you need to come back for business purposes, please check in through the office.

● All fees and fines must be paid in the ASB office. Diplomas will be available to pick up in the counseling center June 
25th & 26th. The counseling center will be open from 7:30am - 3:00pm. 

○ Contact Mrs. Stiltner to make other arrangements. kstiltner@chehalisschools.org / 360-807-7350

Participation in senior week activities, including graduation, is not a right but a privilege.  Please treat it as such.
Updated 5/28/24
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Chehalis School District Annual School’s Report 

Chehalis School District and the State of Washington believe that important information about 
local public schools should be provided to educators, parents, community members and the 
general public. The combined support of these various stakeholders ensures the success of 
all students. Information regarding current and past test scores, demographics, teacher 
qualifications, graduation and dropout rates for secondary students, and the status of school 
improvement can be obtained from the following website: 
http://reportcards.ospi.k12.wa.us/. 
Search for Chehalis School District and click on the school of choice. 
Printed copies of the annual school’s report or newsletter may be obtained from the Chehalis 
School District Office at 310 SW 16th Street, Chehalis, WA 98532 (360) 807-7200. You may 
also log on to the district website at http://www.chehalisschools.org and click on the 
appropriate link to view each document.

Title I Notification

Parents can request the following information 
regarding instructional staff who work with their 
children: 
• Whether or not the child’s teacher has met state 
certification for the grades and subjects she/he is 
teaching. 
• Whether or not the teacher is working with an 
emergency or conditional certificate where state 
certification criteria has been waived. 
• The baccalaureate degree major of the teacher 
and any other graduate certification or degree 
held, including field of discipline of the certificate or 
degree. 
• If the child receives instructional services from a 
paraeducator, the paraeducator’s qualifications. 

**SigEp - Balanced Man Scholarship - Mission is “Building Balanced Leaders for the World's Communities,” 
which is achieved through a commitment to Sound Mind and Sound Body.  For guys who are attending certain 
colleges/universities, and interested in working towards the SigEp mission.  Apply online at: 
https://sigep.org/scholarships Deadline is June 1st.

**BigSun Scholarship - Student athletes are eligible regardless of the sport they are engaged in or the capacity 
in which they participate. The student must be a high school senior or be attending a post secondary institute. 
Application details online at www.bigsunathletics.com.  Deadline is June 19th.

**Automotive Hall of Fame Scholarship - Applicants must be interested in automotive careers and 
have a minimum 3.0 GPA.  Apply online at: https://www.automotivehalloffame.org/scholarships/ 
Deadline is June 30th.

South Puget Sound Community College Scholarships: For students planning to attend South Puget Sound.  
Apply online at: https://spscc.edu/financial-services/scholarships   Deadline is June 30th.

**Robert S. Simmons Christian Studies Scholarship - Students who will attend a Christian college and have 
participated in volunteer work. Apply online at: www.simmonsandfletcher.com/christian-studies-scholarship 
Deadline is July 1st.

Scholarship America - Listings for many scholarships administered by Scholarship America.  Various 
requirements and deadlines.  https://scholarshipamerica.org/students/browse-scholarship/

StudentScholarships.org - This website posts many scholarships with a variety of options for students.  Check 
out their website at: https://studentscholarships.org/ 

Incredible Health Nursing Scholarships and Grants resource guide - This link contains numerous links to 
scholarships and nursing career resources.  
https://www.incrediblehealth.com/blog/nursing-scholarships-and-grants/  

Scholarship Junkies.org - This website posts many scholarships with a variety of option and deadlines:  
https://www.scholarshipjunkies.org/scholarship-search  

SCHOLARSHIPS ARE ADDED AS WE RECEIVE THEM.  PLEASE CONTINUE TO CHECK ONLINE AND IN THE 
COUNSELING CENTER FOR ADDITIONAL SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES THAT MAY BE POSTED THROUGHOUT 
THE MONTH

Scholarships



Host a foreign exchange student! 
If you are interested in hosting a foreign exchange student and 
would like more information, contact Jessica Boeck 
(360)807-7235 jboeck@chehalisschools.org. W.F. West’s 
exchange student requirements can be found on our website: 
https://chehalisschools.org/wfw/wp-content/uploads/sites/15/2022/02
/WFW-Exchange-Student-Requirements-1.pdf   

Pictures:   As part of our Bearcat Pride, we are taking pictures with students' college pennants 
or plans for after graduation. We post the pictures in the hall by the Counseling Center to honor 
our seniors
and we also keep it up for incoming freshmen to see.  Mrs. Chaput has the college pennants, as 
well one for each branch of the military. We will make personalized signs for apprenticeships as 
well. Please drop by to see Mrs. Chaput as soon as possible.  

Chromebooks / Textbooks:  Please return your chromebooks, textbooks, calculators and 
library books to the Library as soon as you are finished with them. All materials are due 
immediately following 3rd Period Finals on June 5th. Students will be assessed fines for any 
materials not returned.  If you have questions about anything you have checked out, see Mrs. 
Becker in the library.

A Message from Food Services: 

The end of the school year is near! Please clear up any negative 
balances you have in your meal accounts. Thank you! 

If your student has failed any classes and needs to make up 
credits, make sure they are signed up for summer school by 
emailing Cheryl Evans at cevans@chehalisschools.org. Credit 
retrieval is completed through an online course. Freshmen 
have the opportunity to make up credits working directly with a 
teacher and can also sign up by emailing Mrs. Evans. 
Summer school will held 8:30-11:30 am, June 17th - July 12th.  

Week 1: June 17, 18, 20, 21 (No school June 19th)
Week 2: June 24-28
Week 3: July 1-3 (No school July 4th and 5th)
Week 4: July 8-12



SAT/ACT:  College Admissions Tests:  Many colleges no longer require you to take the SAT or ACT test as 
part of college admissions.  However, it really depends on the school.  If you are planning on attending college 
in another state or you want to apply to a very competitive school, then I would suggest signing up for the SAT 
or ACT the Spring of your Junior year.  Links are below.  If you have some ideas of colleges you are thinking of 
applying to, look at their website for ACT/SAT policy.  
SAT   https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/sat/registration/dates-deadlines
ACT   https://www.act.org/content/act/en/register-for-the-act.html

COLLEGE TOURS:  Spring and summer are a great time to start exploring college campuses.  There is nothing 
that compares to actually seeing the campus in person.  Tour dates are readily available on each school's 
website, but if visiting in person is not easily accessible, don’t worry!   Colleges and universities also offer online 
tours and information sessions. 

MILITARY ACADEMIES: (West Point, U.S. Naval Academy, Air Force Academy, Coast Guard Academy):  If this 
is something your student is interested in, you need to start this process now.  They have detailed steps on their 
websites and information on timelines are also available in our office.

Mrs. Chaput will be working closely with upcoming seniors next year.  
The Counseling Center and Mrs. Chaput will be here to help with each 
step along the way.  We will explore a variety of post-graduation options 
and the pathway to get there.  We are excited to partner with you during
 this every exciting, and sometimes stressful, year.  
Please never hesitate to reach out 

College & Career Readiness
JUNIORS - - - Class of 2025!!

JUNIORS   & 
SOPHOMORES

Take a Summer Class for 
Free at Centralia College!   

Once again, we are excited 
to offer current 10th & 11th 
grade WFW students the 

opportunity to take a class 
this summer at Centralia 

College.  Tuition is 
generously provided by the 

Chehalis Foundation.  
Additional information is 

being sent out to families, but 
interested students can sign 
up with Mrs. Chaput.  Please 

contact Mrs. Chaput at 
kchaput@chehalisschools.org 

with any questions.

W.F. West Counseling Staff

Mrs. Chaput  College Prep Advisor            
kchaput@chehalisschools.org       360-807-7270

Mrs. Rakevich (A-G & AVID)                        
lrakevich@chehalisschools.org      360-807-7235 x. 5517

Mrs. Boeck  (0-Z)                                         
jboeck@chehalisschools.org       360-807-7235 x. 5516

Mrs. Goble  (H-N & Running Start)           
sgoble@chehalisschools.org       360-807-7235 x. 5519

Mr. Jimenez (9th Grade Transition Specialist)     
ajimenez@chehalisschools.org     360-807-7235 x.5100



On May 9th, we were excited to be able to 

take a group of current sophomores to 

Seattle Pacific University.   We know that 

not every student will end up attending 

SPU, however we believe that getting on 

college campuses to be able to compare 

and contrast them to others they may visit 

in the future is a very useful experience.   

Our students had a great time on the tour, 

asked thoughtful questions, and enjoyed 

having lunch on a college campus.  We 

want to thank Seattle Pacific University for 

hosting us!  

We would also like to thank the Chehalis 

Foundation for making this experience for 

our students possible. They felt incredibly 

special to take chartered buses on this trip 

and the Foundation’s support is greatly 

appreciated.

10th Grade 
College Tour

Seattle
Pacific

University



Bearcat Athletics

For information about 

Summer Sports, 

Fall Sport Registration, and 

other helpful links, visit: 

https://chehalisschools.org/wfw

/athletic-information/

The WFW Ladies Bearcat Golfers 

finished a successful season taking 3rd 

place at the 2A State Championship.  

The team accomplished this with a 

great team effort qualifying all 4 golfers 

for Day 2.  They were led by Natalie 

Eklund's 4th-place individual finish.  

Along with Natalie's score the Lady 

Bearcats had Grace Oien finish 17th, 

Abby Alexander finish 26th and 

Madyson Alexander finish 34th.

Congratulations 
Girls Golf Team!

Students planning to turn out for fall sports: 
Rank One Sport will be open for online 

completion of forms beginning July 1st. Fees 
can be paid online or in the WFW Athletic 

Office beginning August 1st.

Football
Volleyball

Girls Soccer
Swimming

Cross Country
Boys Golf

Boys Tennis
Football Cheer





Tuesday, August 20th
12th grade: 8:00-10:00

11th grade: 10:00-12:00

10th grade: 1:00-3:00

Bearcat Readiness Day

Wednesday, August 21st
9th grade: 1:00-3:00

Freshmen Link Day

Watch your Email this summer for more details about these events.

★ Pay for ASB cards, Yearbooks, Lockers and Reserved Parking Spaces or 
pay online at https://chehalisschools.org/wfw “Students & Families” / 
Payment Portal. Use your Skyward Family ID & Password to login.

★ Pick up your class schedule

★ Replace broken or lost chromebooks so you’re ready go on Sept. 3rd!

IMPORTANT DATES:

● Rank One Sports online opens: July 1st
● Athletic Office at WFW opens: August 1st 

(1st Day of Football: August 21st / All Other Fall Sports: August 26th)
● 1st Day of School: September 3rd
● Picture Day: September 5th
● Picture Retake Day: October 3rd



Dear Students and Parents:
We expect every student in the Advanced English Program at W. F. West to be an avid reader, and we feel that it is 

our responsibility to recommend literature that will help prepare you for the type of reading that the advanced classes 
require.  Therefore, incoming advanced sophomore students in our advanced program are required to read a minimum of 
two novels from our list each summer and complete a short form for each novel. In addition, incoming advanced 
freshmen students are required to to read a minimum of one novel from our list and complete a short form as well.
Our summer reading rationale:
★ Academically and intellectually, supplementary reading is one of the most beneficial activities for students who plan 

to attend college.  We believe that students cannot read too much literature.
★

★ College students who were W. F. West graduates make a point to return and tell us that we are doing an excellent job 
of teaching them how to analyze and explore literature in-depth, thus preparing them for the collegiate level.

★ In our continuing attempt to provide an education competitive with the best public and private schools in the state, we 
have recognized that our students need to be more well-read.  Most Advanced English programs at public and private 
schools in Washington require summer reading.

★ To acquire your chosen novels, you may either use the W. F. West High School Library, or buy them at a bookstore. 
We send a copy of the reading list to the libraries and the local bookstore. 

Parents, please note that some of these novels may contain mature subject matter, and you may want to discuss 
with your son/daughter your feelings on appropriate reading material.  If you would like further information on these 
authors and novels, the public library has many resources, reviews, and biographies.  Please take time to discuss with your 
child the importance of being well versed in literature.  We appreciate your support.
Sincerely,
Josh Hergert and Kyle Karnofski 
W. F. West Advanced English Teachers

Advanced English Program

Incoming Advanced Freshmen
* The Outsiders - S.E. Hinton
Life of Pi – Martel
1984 – George Orwell
Pygmalion – Shaw
The Pearl – John Steinbeck
I Never Promised You a Rose Garden – Joanne Greenberg
Kaffir Boy – Mark Mathabane
Our Town – Thornton Wilder
Raisin in the Sun – Lorraine Hansberry
I Heard the Owl Call My Name – Margaret Craven

Incoming Advanced Sophomores
* Things Fall Apart - Chinua Achebe
The Stranger – Albert Camus
Cry the Beloved Country – Alan Paton
House of the Spirits – Isabel Allende
Brave New World –Huxley
Frankenstein– Mary Shelley
Nothing– Teller
Angela’s Ashes– Frank McCourt
Bean Trees – Barbara Kingsolver
Flowers for Algernon – Daniel Keyes* Read the assignment BEFORE you read the novel.

Directions:
1) The starred novel is required for summer reading.  The 

starred novel will be the first assignment due the first 
day of school. An assessment on the work may be part 
of your first class activity.

2) In addition, for incoming sophomores choose one other 
novel from the list.  Both novels are to be read over the 
summer.  If you have already read all the novels on your 
class’s list, including the required one, you may choose 
two novels from the other lists.

3) For each novel you read, you must complete a College 
in the High School Short Form. Additional Short Forms 
can be found at:: 
https://chehalisschools.org/wfw/library/

4) Bring your completed Short Forms to class on the first 
day of school. They are the first homework assignment 
and will receive a grade. It will not be accepted if late.

5) You may photocopy the Short Form and read additional 
novels beyond the required two.  Teachers 

will give extra credit for up to two additional novels and 
completed Short Forms. 



Summer 2024 Scrubs & ’Scopes Camp
Learn About Allied Health Career Opportunities

Seattle Children’s is committed to recruiting the best 
healthcare professionals, cultivating an inclusive and diverse 
workforce and inspiring high school students to pursue a 
career in an allied health profession.

Local high school students have the opportunity to 
participate in the free Scrubs & ’Scopes Camp at Seattle 
Children’s. During this five-day camp, students will explore 
various allied health careers by job shadowing medical 
assistants, pharmacists, laboratory scientists, pharmacy 
technicians and radiology technologists in a clinical 
environment, observing as they provide patient care.

Students will also work through interactive, hands-on 
simulation labs to learn and practice various skills on 
models 

● Dates: Monday, August 12 – Friday, August 16, 2024
● Times: 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.
● Location: Seattle Children’s Hospital Campus, 4800 Sand Point Way NE, Seattle, WA 

98105
● Provisions: Lunch is provided to campers each day of camp.
● Housing and Transportation: The program does not provide or arrange housing or 

transportation for students.
● Students must be entering their junior or senior year of high school in fall 2024 and 

be at least 16 years old by the start of camp (August 12).
● Application and Acceptance Notification

Applications for Summer 2024 Scrubs & ’Scopes Camp open on Tuesday, February 27, at 9 a.m. 

For more information visit: 
https://www.seattlechildrens.org/health-safety/keeping-kids-healthy/development/scrubs-scopes-camp/

such as taking blood pressure and blood oxygen levels; simulating medication 
compounding for oral and IV medications; using microscopes; and taking X-rays, among 
other experiences.



From the Nurse’s Desk…
Remember to pick up your students medications at the end of the school year June 14th! 

○ Or let the nurse know if we need to arrange to send them home with the student on the last 

day of school

If your student is returning for the 24-25 school year:

○ Turn in updated health history forms

○ Check with your pediatrician/physician to ensure your vaccinations are up to date, due to a 

change in guidance many students may need a Tetanus booster

○ Notify the nurse or office if your student will need medications at school 

Want to receive the latest “Friday Connect” emails and other 
School District News? Join our email group!  

Sign up by emailing: 
 communications@chehalisschools.org 

Chehalis School District Community Newsletter 

“The Learning Network,” can be accessed online through 
the district’s website at http://www.chehalisschools.org

Congratulations to the W.F. West Forensics Team!

On May 8th - 13th, four Forensics Team members traveled to a National Tournament in 
Omaha, NE. These students  worked very hard this year to qualify for the tournament 

and we are proud of their success!! 

Congratulations to:

Ali Stenerson
Raine Hosmann

Atlas Dunn
Justin Hazlett





Thanks for the 
awesome year 
BEARCATS!
Have a great 

summer!
See you in 
September!



Non-Discrimination/Equal Opportunity Statement

Chehalis School District does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, 
age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service 

animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups.  

Chehalis School District offers classes in many career and technical education (CTE) program areas, including Agriculture, Business and 
Marketing, Family and Consumer Sciences, Skilled and Technical Sciences, Health Sciences and STEM. Lack of English language 

proficiency will not be a barrier to admission and participation in career and technical education programs.

The following employees have been designated to handle questions and complaints of alleged discrimination:

El Distrito Escolar de Chehalis no discrimina en ningún programa o actividad por sexo, raza, credo, religión, color, origen nacional, edad, 
estado veterano o militar, orientación sexual, expresión o identidad de género, discapacidad o el uso de un Guía de perros entrenados o 

un animal de servicio y proporciona igual acceso a los Boy Scouts y otros grupos juveniles designados.

El Distrito Escolar de Chehalis ofrece clases en varias áreas con programas de educación vocacional y técnica (CTE), incluyendo 
Agricultura, Negocios y Mercadotecnia, Ciencias de la Familia y del Consumidor, Ciencias Técnicas y Calificadas, Ciencias de la Salud y 
STEM. La falta de dominio del idioma inglés no será una barrera para la admisión y participación en programas de educación profesional 

y técnica.

Los siguientes empleados han sido designados para manejar las preguntas y quejas de supuestas discriminaciones:

Title IX Coordinator
Athletic Director, Tommy Elder, 310 SW 16th Street Chehalis, WA 98532 360-807-7235 telder@chehalisschools.org

Section 504/ADA Coordinator
Director of Special Education, Katie Howell, 2025 SW Salsbury Ave Chehalis, WA 98532 (360) 807-7245 option 3 (360) 748-8767 Fax 

khowell@chehalisschools.org

Civil Rights Compliance Coordinator
Debby Gregory, 310 SW 16th Street Chehalis, WA 98532 360-807-7200 dgregory@chehalisschools.org

Career and Technical Education Coordinator
Mark Westley, 310 SW 16th Street Chehalis, WA 98532360-807-7235 mwestley@chehalisschools.org

W.F. West High School
342 SW 16th St.

Chehalis, WA 98532

Habla espanol? El distrito escolar de 
Chehalis ofrece servicios de traduccion al 
espanol a nuestros padres y familias. Por 

favor comuniquese con Emma Reynolds al 
360-807-7225, o al correo electrónico a 

ereynolds@chehalisschools.org


